
Alaska Pioneer Fruit Growers Association 
Annual Membership Meeting on Zoom 
Thursday, November 10, 2022 
 
A. 7:06 pm: Call to order with 34 members in attendance (rose to 38 by the time of the poll). All board 
members were present. Voting quorum was met with over 33 members participating. 
 
B. Approval of Minutes- Mark F (Doug D 2nd ) made a motion to approve minutes from the membership 
meeting from November 11, 2021, with the adjustment of adding the year to the minutes. 
 
C. Reports of Officers 

1. Treasurer – Gary Masog 
2. President – Mark Wolbers, Annual Report 

 
D. Reports of Committees 
none 
 
E. Old and New Business 

1. Plant Orders: Gary Masog 
2. Elect Board Members: Mark Wolbers, Gary Masog, Val Glooschenko 

A vote of members reflected unanimous approval for the three incumbent board members’ reelection 
for another two years.  

3. Upcoming programs: 
December 8, 2022 – Soil Basics with Bob Vanveldhuizen, UAF Soil Scientist 
January 12, 2023 – Making Fruit Wine with Bob Thaden, Tongue River Winery 
February 9, 2023 – TBA 
March 9, 2023 – WARC Cold Climate Fruit Research with Zach Miller, MtSU Assoc. Prof. 
 
F. Other business: 

1. Program: Member Reports 
What were the challenges and lessons learned this year? Members shared their notes on fruit growing 
over the last growing season. 
 
G. 8:54 pm: Adjourn 


